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	Kingsman Update

Ted Pochter, of DC Parks and Recreation (DPR), and Kurt Bedenbaugh, the contractor for the renovations at Kingsman Field, attended the April NLPNA meeting. They presented draft plans for the work to be done and solicited community input. It became clear that a walk-though at the site would be beneficial in understanding the concerns of the various “stakeholders,” so a follow-up meeting was held on the field the following Saturday morning. Representatives of the baseball, soccer, and basketball interests, as well as immediate neighbors were in attendance. The contractor took extensive notes and pledged to preserve the existing trees. The community representatives requested changes to the plans for fencing the field, to address safety and convenience of access. A water fountain with a hose bib was also requested. Several of the requests will require approval from DPR. We expect to have final plans to share at the May NLPNA meeting.

Negotiations are still underway with PEPCO to donate a parcel of land they own adjacent to the field so that it can be incorporated with the alley closing to expand the field.  Several neighbors have asked for clarification on the alley closing.  It will not affect access to any homes or businesses as it is only the “dead end” of the alley, south of the liquor stores, that is involved.

The field will be completely fenced and closed to the public, temporarily, while the renovations are taking place and for several months afterwards, while the new sod develops. The work will begin
	in May. The field is expected to re-open about this time next year.
On a related note, Russell Sears, the architect for the CSDC (who bought the school building) met with a representative of the NLPNA on site to discuss the renovations to their property. Topics of discussion included fencing, parking, and use of the public property where the basketball court is located.  The CSDC may be willing to resurface the court. To learn more about these issues, come to the May meeting.
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Basketball at Kingsman

Great news for basketball lovers! The Kingsman basketball league will be active again this summer with a new program for children.  Boys and girls ages 9-12 are invited to participate. Games are played on the Kingsman basketball court, behind the school, in the center of the block bounded by the 1300 blocks of D and E Streets and the 400 blocks of 13th and 14th Streets.

If you have a child you’d like to enroll or you can help in any way, you can contact Andre Sullivan by phone at 301-408-2393 or by mail at 8707 Carroll Ave., Silver Spring, MD 20903.

Everyone wishing to participate is invited to meet on the court Saturday, June 21 at 1:00 p.m.

The League is also looking for volunteer coaches and donations of a scoreboard, basketballs, and whistles.
	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA meeting, first Tuesday (May 6), 7:30 p.m., Lane Memorial Church, 14th & C St. NE. Final plans for Kingsman Field renovation. “Housekeep-ing” issues. All are welcome.

· ANC6A meeting, second Thursday (May 8), 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE.

· PSA 512 meeting, second Wednesday (May14), 7 p.m., Lane Memorial, 14th & C St. NE.

· PSA 511 meeting, third Wednesday (May 15), 6:30 p.m., Teacher’s C. U., 9th & D St. NE.

· NLPNA Yard Sale, Sat. May 17, 1300 block of N.C. Ave & A Sts. Call 543-3512. (See article.)

· Capitol Hill Classic Race, Sun. May 18. (See article.)

· NLPNA, June 3. Election, Finance Committee Chair.

· Intergenerational Dialogue for Homeland Security, Wed., June 11, 6:30-8:30p.m., St. Mark’s Episcopal, 118 Third St. SE. For info, call 997-4502.

· The Buzz editorial staff can be reached at 543-3512. 

Buzz Distribution

Distributors are needed for the 200 and 300 blocks of 14th Place. This would be a good job for a student who needs community service hours.  Each month he or she could earn an hour without having to leave the neighborhood. Call 543-3512.

	DC Neighborhood College

The inaugural class of the DC Neighborhood College will accept their certificates on Wednesday April 23, 2003. Graduates include NLP neighbors Michael Herman and Brenda Artis.

The DC Neighborhood College, a public/private venture created and run by DC Agenda, provides civic development training for District neighborhood leaders to be more effective advocates and team members during a six-month program of learning and networking. Students receive a certificate of completion and continuing education credits at the conclusion of the program. 

The Neighborhood College supports the goals of the city’s economic development and Neigh-borhood Action initiatives, as well as DC Agenda’s Youth Investment and Equitable Development initia-tives, by strengthening the ability of community leaders to be effective champions on issues impacting the lives of people they know.

An advisory committee include-ing leaders from community-based organizations, DC government, and schools has assisted in guiding and shaping the development and implementation of the College.

The next session begins in September 2003. Applicants must be at least 18 years of age. Civic leaders and unaffiliated persons are encouraged to apply. The Neighborhood College program is provided at no cost to participants except for a one-time application fee of $25. For more information, visit the DC Agenda website at www.dcagenda.org or contact Audrey Williams at 223-9056.

THE BUZZ

EDITORIAL TEAM
Jennie Allen

Elizabeth Nelson

Suzanne Wells

Nick Alberti
	YARD SALE

Trash or Treasure?

The NLPNA yard sale will be held Saturday, May 17, rain or shine in the triangle park between the 1300 blocks of North Carolina Ave. and A St. NE (between 13th and 14th Streets). This is a huge, annual event featuring furniture, clothes, books, sports and hobby equipment, and nifty household items – bargains galore. Setup will begin at 8 a.m. Sales will begin at 10 a.m.  Come early and shop ‘til you drop.

Donated items to sell can be dropped off between 8 and 10 a.m. the day of the sale; receipts for tax purposes will be available. Sturdy shopping bags are also appreciated.

Volunteers are needed to set up, sell merchandise, clean up, haul leftovers to Goodwill, and post flyers. This is our primary source of funding, benefiting children’s activities and community building programs such as The Buzz. The success of this event depends on YOU. Call 543-3512 to volunteer or for more information.

May NLPNA Meeting

The first order of business will be a presentation of current information on the renovation of Kingsman Field by DC Parks and Recreation and the rehabilitation of the Kings-man school property by the CSDC.

The second order of business will be a long overdue discussion of various “housekeeping” issues including scheduling elections and changes to the by-laws. Copies of the by-laws will be available at the meeting. Nominations for the position of Finance Committee Chair will be accepted at the May meeting. The election for that position will be held at the June meeting. The responsibility of the Finance Committee Chair is to form a committee to develop a proposed budget, which will be amended and voted on by the attendees at the August meeting.
	Capitol Hill Classic 10K
The 24th annual Capitol Hill Classic will be held Sunday, May 18. This race is a major fundraiser for the Capitol Hill Cluster School. The 10K race starts at 8:30 a.m., the 3K race at 9:45, and the Fun Runs at 10:30. The races start and end at Stanton Park, and there will be music and soccer practice with the Washington Freedom in the park after the race. 

You can register for the race at www.runwashington.com or by mail at Capitol Hill Classic, 13710 Ashby Rd., Rockville, MD 20853. Or call 543-0805 to get more information about the race. The 10K race costs $20 if you register before April 30, $22 after, and $25 on race day.

East Capitol Street will be closed from 11th Street to RFK Stadium during the race, as will portions of Massachusetts Ave. (between Stanton and Lincoln Parks) and 10th and 11th Streets SE. Plan your parking and driving accordingly that morning. Better yet, start training today so you can run in the race!

This community event depends on the contributions of neighborhood volunteers who help out in many different ways, including directing the runners at key intersections. To volunteer, call Jennie Allen at 543-5635 or jennie_d_allen@yahoo.com.

ANC’s Meet on H St. Zoning

Because redevelopment plans on H Street affect residents in both ANC 6A and 6C, the ANCs’ zoning com-mittees will discuss zoning issues on H St. in joint public meetings.

Meeting #1: May 1st, 6:30 p.m., Capital Children’s Museum, 800 3rd St. NE. The Office of Planning will present zoning alternatives.

Meeting #2: May 22nd, 6:30 p.m., J.O. Wilson ES, 660 K St. NE (tentative location). Recommenda-tions will be developed and forwarded to a joint ANC meeting to be held in late June.

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee of ANC6A will be held May 27, 7 p.m., at Capitol Hill Towers, 900 G St. NE.
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